TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 1st December 2014
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Paul Reyner


Councillor Adrian Foulkes

Clerk Adele Waddington

Councillor Beverley Robinson

Councillor John Dransfield



Apologies

PCSO Trish Thompson, Councillor Karen Plumb, Councillor Chris Taylor, Councillor Seb Wilcock, Councillor Ruth Crompton, CCllr Paul White; PC Nigel Keates
Present

Andrew Crawshaw
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 3rd November 2014 were approved.  Proposed by Cllr Reyner, seconded by Cllr Hartley
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters

The crime figures were read out as supplied by PCSO Thompson.
CCllr Paul White

CCllr White could not attend the meeting, but will provide updates regarding the tram tracks situation as and when they are available
Residents Issues
None
Matters Arising
New Parish Councillor

John Dransfield was welcomed to the meeting.  He has lived in Wycoller for 28 years and was a business and IT consultant and is now semi-retired.  Everyone else introduced themselves.
Lengthsman/NWIB
Steven has completed 24 hours.  It was requested that the trees at the bottom of White Lee Avenue need pruning.  They are very tall and need expert attention.  Cllr Hodgson to contact a couple of people for a quote for this work.
Cllr Hodgson presented the vase to Friends of Wycoller and the photo was printed in the Colne Times.
The old sub-station on Colne Road is being used by Grow Trawden.  The Community Centre group have bid for a £30,000 grant to include composting areas at the back of the centre.
Adele to chase LCC regarding the road near to Cemetery House
Colne Area Committee

Tracey Bolton attended the last Committee meeting and they felt it was a good idea and agreed that the barn building can be used.  The toilets will be re-opened and Tracey will maintain them.
Allotments
There is a new tenant on a vacant plot who is very happy.  Cllr Foulkes has found another plot which has been divided from plot 12E.  It is totally enclosed within another plot that Wayne Singleton is using as well as his own.
Karen Pugh requested a high solid fence around plot 2.  It was resolved that the maximum height of a new fence would be 4' and not of solid construction in order to ensure that the adjoining growing allotments are not affected.
It was also resolved that any trees on allotments that need pruning are the responsibility of the tenant of that plot.
There seems to have been no work on a fairly new plot.  This will be followed up as necessary.
Memorial for Raymond Clough

Adele is still waiting for the year that Raymond Clough was born so the plaque can be ordered.  Cllr Hodgson to confirm this.
25/2014
New access road on Tram Tracks

Some of the residents attended the Committee meeting regarding the issue with the tram tracks and suggested that they be closed off completely.  Cllr Hartley advised that this would not be possible as it is a public right of way.  Cllr Hartley also advised that the land that Mr Rogerson has dug out at the side of the tram tracks belongs to Pendle Borough Council.  According to the documents, it is proposed that the land is re-instated to its former state within 14 days from the date of the decision.  This decision will take place in December.  Cllr Hodgson proposed that the tram tracks are added to the definitive map to show that it is a public right of way.  This was seconded by Cllr Hartley.  Put to vote – 5 in favour, 1 abstention.
Transfer of Services to Town and Parish Councils
Tony Greaves ran the session that was attended by Cllr's Dransfield and Foulkes.  The number of employees has been cut from 480 to 275.  The grant in 2015/6 will be cut by 50% then in 2016/7 be cut to £0.00.  Pendle Council are appointing a business support officer to field all the questions, queries and issues.  It was felt that very little support was being given to Parish Councils from Ward Councillors regarding this issue.  Due to the lack of figures regarding the transfer of services and their cost, the Parish Council could not, therefore, decide on the precept amount.  If necessary, a special meeting will be called in January if any figures are received to discuss the implications on services (ie Christmas decorations, bus shelters)  It was agreed at the meeting that the lights from the Christmas tree outside the Community Centre can be kept by the Parish Council, but we would need to arrange for our own storage of the small trees etc.  It was suggested that we look at storage units at the bottom of Colne for a cost.  There are 7 bus shelters in the Parish which will be transferred over although no cost for maintenance has been supplied.
Land at Bannister Close
The Parish Councillors could not understand why the land would have to be advertised for others to bid on, when it was a suggestion to Pendle Council for them to save money.  Adele to query.
Parish Matters

Adele to write a letter to Steven Wilcock thanking him for the service as a Parish councillor.  He brought a lot of knowledge and enthusiasm to the meetings and it was greatly appreciated.
Adele has produced a certificate for the Gardening Club at school, and will purchase some badges to accompany it.
It was suggested by Helen Wilcock, that the date for the Clerks pay be set to a specific day every month.  This will help with the tax.  It was decided that it would be on the 1st of the month or the following Monday if this fell at the weekend.
Planning Applications

No Planning Applications this month
Correspondence

Bank statement received 

Newsletter and booking form received from Trawden Forest Community Centre group

Email received from Glenys Barnes regarding the cost which would be incurred for the transfer of the land at Bannister close to the parish Council

Update given from Phillip Mousdale about the meeting held on 24th November regarding Festive decorations and transfer of services

Email regarding the updates and improvements at the Community Centre

Advice received that there are still spaces available at the mayors ‘A bit of a do’

Advice received from Karl Anderson that he has transferred £150 into the Parish Council’s account for the tree felling on his allotment

Rural Services Vulnerability information received

Information about the Burnley and Padiham Fairtrade wine evening received

Copy of judges report from the NWIB competition received

Email from Highways received regarding the road at Cemetery House

Winter in Lancashire information received from LCC

Ethnic Health initiative information received

Information that LCC, Blackburn with Darwen and Blackpool Councils are consulting on the Minerals and Waste Local plan

Parish Champion Newsletter received

Health and Social Care Scrutiny Panel are meeting

Finance
Bank transfer of £268.48 for Adele Waddington November pay

26/2014
Bank transfer of £19.23 for Adele Waddington November expenses

Bank transfer of £276 to Steven Hounslow for November hours

Bank transfer of £26.80 to HMRC for November Tax
Bank transfer of £26.96 to Steven Hounslow for expenses

Bank transfer of £172.68 to JRB Enterprise for dog gloves

Bank transfer of £268.68 for Adele Waddington December pay

Bank transfer of £39.39 for Adele Waddington December expenses

Bank transfer of £26.60 to HMRC for December Tax

Cheque for £22 sent to Cllr Robinson for reimbursement
Meeting closed 9.55pm
Next meeting 2nd February 2015, 7:00pm prompt

Dates for future meetings
2nd March
13th April
11th May (inc AGM)

8th June
6th July
No meeting in August

7th September

5th October
2ndNovember
7th December
27/2014
